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WELCOME!!

I extend a warm welcome to you and your family at the beginning of this year of Religious Education.

As we pass through this year, let us reflect upon words offered to us by St. Mother Teresa:

“Let us always meet each other with smile,

for the smile is the beginning of love.”

Sincerely Yours in Christ,

Deacon John
PROGRAM STRUCTURE

DAYS AND TIMES (in-person classes)

School Year:
(Oct to April)
Sunday Session:
11:00 AM – 12:00 Noon



Grades 1 and 2

Monday Session:
4:30 PM – 5:30 PM



Grades 1 through 5

Monday Session:
6:00 PM – 7:00 PM



6th, 7th, and 8th Grade:


When arriving for class, students should enter the school building through the double doors at the back of the building.

DISMISSAL OF STUDENTS – Students will be dismissed from the large meeting room.  At dismissal time parents / guardians may enter the building from the parking lot.

INCLEMENT WEATHER:

THE BLACKBOARD CONNECT ALERT SYSTEM,

PARISH WEBSITE, EMAIL

will be used to contact parents / guardians regarding any cancellation of classes.
CHILD SAFETY
SAFETY AND CRISIS MANAGEMENT GUIDELINES

Recent experiences of violence in our schools nationwide have led us to form policies and guidelines to ensure the safety of our children, youth, and adults who participate in the religious education program.  It is essential that everyone respect and follow regulations regarding emergency situations.

SECURE BUILDING

Please be aware that the school building will be locked during class time to provide a safe environment for the children.  When classes are in session no one other than staff is permitted to walk through the building.

SAFE ENVIRONMENT PROGRAM

All Diocesan Parish Religious Education Programs are responsible for implementing a Safe Environment Program.  The lessons will be offered for Grades 1 through 8.  Additional details regarding this program will be sent home to Parents / Guardians.

BULLYING

Bullying is defined as any unwanted act of aggression from one child towards another.  Examples include, but are not limited to, teasing, name-calling, pushing, and hitting.  There is also the improper use of electronic technology to hurt another.  As a follower of Jesus, it is not appropriate behavior, and since it hurts another child, will be taken seriously.  The D.R.E. will speak to the child(ren) involved and if necessary to the parents of the child(ren).  In the hopes of preventing such behavior, please tell your child(ren) to not partake in such behavior.

OUR PROMISE TO PROTECT

The Diocese of Trenton is committed to the initiatives outlined in the U.S. Bishops Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People in regard to the reporting and investigation of sexual abuse allegations involving minors.

If you have been sexually abused as a minor by a member of the clergy or anyone representing the Catholic Church, or if you know someone who was, you can report that abuse through the diocesan Abuse Hotline: 1-888-296-2965 or via email at

abuseline@dioceseoftrenton.org
ST. DOROTHEA’S CHURCH

In accordance with Diocesan policies, any parishioner who volunteers to work with a parish group that is involved with either children or vulnerable adults, must participate in a four-step process.

1) They must complete a Volunteer Application form.

2) They must sign a Volunteer Code of Conduct form.

3) They must undergo a criminal background check.

4) They must attend a 3 hour training session which focuses on preventing child sexual abuse.

St. Dorothea’s is committed to working with the Diocese of Trenton in making the parish a safe environment for all children.

ATTENDANCE POLICY

It is essential that attendance in the program is regular and punctual.  In addition to the work accomplished in the textbook, the children participate in a variety of learning activities during class time.  It is important that students are part of the community and participate in all the prayer experiences and instruction.

LATE ARRIVAL

Any child arriving late should first report to the Religious Education office.  Late arrivals are discouraged as they can be disruptive to the class.

EARLY DISMISSAL

Should you need for your child to leave early, you should come into the building, and let the Religious Education office know that you are picking up your child.  No student will be dismissed to the parking lot.
BEHAVIOR

Most of the children in the program are eager and interested to learn about their faith.  At times some children are unable to control their behavior, thereby disrupting the class.  Any child disrupting the class will be removed from the classroom and sent to the main office.

Chronic discipline problems may require a meeting with the Catechist, child, parent / guardian, and Director of Religious Education.  If the situation cannot be resolved through this meeting and the child cannot control his / her behavior, home schooling the child may be required.

REGISTRATION AND TUITION

Registration occurs in the Spring.  Each family is required to re-register yearly.  The tuition helps to defray some of the cost of the program which includes textbooks, paper, pencils, glue, crayons, and technology.  If there’s a difficulty paying the tuition, please speak with Deacon John.

NEW STUDENTS

Any student entering the program for the first time is required to present a copy of his / her baptismal certificate at the time of registration.

If your child received First Reconciliation and First Communion at another Parish, please supply the Religious Education office with a copy of their Sacrament certificates from that parish.

SPECIAL EDUCATION NEEDS

On the registration form parents are requested to note any special needs which might affect the performance of children in class.

ELECTRONIC DEVICES

Cell phones, IPODS, and handheld video games are not permitted to be turned on in class.  Also, candy, food, and gum should not be brought into the building by students unless there is advanced permission from the child’s teacher.

DRESS

Students are expected to dress neatly and modestly.  The dress code for your public school should be followed for Religious Education classes.

PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT

The program is designed to assist parents in fulfilling their responsibilities as the primary religious educators of their children.  This goal can be accomplished by the following:

· Your child’s attendance at class

· Ensuring that any homework is completed and returned

· Assisting with any special class projects

· Worshipping with your child at weekly Sunday Mass

· Participating at parent meetings

VOLUNTEERS

Your help and assistance are essential to the successful operation of the Religious Education program.  Please consider how you may participate as a Teacher, Substitute Teacher, or Aide.  Religion is more “caught than taught” and what you do with your time speaks much louder than what you say.  Show your children the importance of faith formation in your family by volunteering in the program.

COVID-19

As regards the pandemic and covid-19, the following guidelines will apply for the upcoming year.

MASKS

Unless conditions change, the wearing of masks is currently not required by either the State or the Diocese.  Consequently, students are not obligated to wear a mask to Religious Education.  However, if for any reason a student chooses to wear a mask, that choice should be respected by all.

If conditions change, and either the State or Diocese decides the wearing of a mask is normative, students and their families will be notified, and expected to follow the regulations.

ON-LINE ASSIGNMENTS

If a student works from home for any reason and uses the software provided by Religious Education, the work should be completed, and if requested, be submitted, whether by paper, or by virtual means.

CHILDREN’S MASS

As covid-19 continues to ease, we hope to restore the practice of occasionally employing one of the Sunday Masses to make an extra effort at involving the children of the parish.  You will be notified in advance as to which Mass will be celebrated as a Children’s Mass.

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULE

The Sunday schedule of Masses at St. Dorothea’s is as follows:


Saturday evening – 4:00 PM


Sunday morning – 8:30 AM and 10:00 AM

The Sunday schedule of Masses at Precious Blood is as follows:

Saturday evening – 5:30 PM

Sunday morning – 8:00 AM, 9:30 AM, and 11:00 AM

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

The Sacrament of Reconciliation at St. Dorothea’s is

Tuesday, after the 7:00 PM Mass

Friday, after the 12:15 PM Mass

The Sacrament of Reconciliation at Precious Blood is

Tuesday, after the 7:30 AM Mass

Friday, after the 7:30 AM Mass

CHURCH ETIQUETTE

Children learn Church etiquette by the example provided by their parents and other adults.  Careful attention to the following will assist in teaching proper behavior in Church:

1. Enter the Church in a prayerful and respectful manner.

2. Maintain a respectful silence for those who are praying in Church.

3. Listen attentively to the Prayers, Readings, and Homily at Mass.

4. Gum, candy, or drinks should not be taken into the Church.

5. Cell phones and electronic games should be left at home or in the car.

6. Remember to dress appropriately.
Through His life, death, and Resurrection, Jesus taught God’s love and salvation.  The mission of the St. Dorothea’s Religious Education Program is to continue passing on to others, especially children, the teachings of Jesus Christ.

“Spread love everywhere you go.

Let no one ever come to you

without leaving happier.”

- St. Mother Teresa

2

